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We have had a great year celebrating our 80th anniversary!

A special thanks to everyone who participated in our events and training 
programs throughout the year. The annual report will highlight some of 
our accomplishments from each of our programs and events.  

We continue to focus on building stronger relationships with our 
members and the community. In February, we kicked off our 80th 

anniversary with a Member Movie Night featuring Kung Fu Panda 3. In 
addition to popcorn and drinks, we celebrated with birthday cake and 
shared some highlights from the past 80 years.

In May, we held the 2nd Annual Crazy Pants Golf Tournament at Thanksgiving Point with 147 golfers, 
18 hole sponsors, and 6 event sponsors who all came together to raise money for our Home & 
Community program.

This year’s Annual Meeting and Awards Luncheon set another record high attendance, and recognized 
the largest number of companies in our history for their safety achievements.

In addition to company events, we partnered with the Salt Lake Bees for another Utah Safety Council 
night at the ballpark to promote our services and recognize our members.

The National Safety Council once again recognized us for our Traffic Safety programs. Our occupational 
safety training programs continue to grow with the addition of new online training programs. 

We finished this incredible year by reaching out to our members to help us support The Christmas 
Box House in Ogden and Salt Lake City. With their support, we were able to raise over $3,000 for 
the Christmas Box Houses- plus all the items we collected! Thank to the companies, individuals, and 
Utah Safety Council staff for making this fundraiser a success.

All of this would not have been possible without the support from our Board of Directors and an 
incredible staff who are committed to helping our members and customers achieve their safety 
goals. 

Thank you again for all your support. We look forward to another year of keeping Utah safe at work, 
at home, and on the go.

Sincerely,

Rod Hamson
President
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For 80 years, the Utah Safety Council has devoted its efforts to making Utah a 
safer place to live and work. The Utah Safety Council was founded in 1936 and 
established as the Utah Traffic Safety Council in 1939. In 1945, the scope of the 
Council’s programming extended to non-traffic areas. From 1951 to 2001, the 
Utah Safety Council also functioned as a division of the Utah Department of 
Public Safety. In 1956 the Utah Safety Council became a local chapter of the 
National Safety Council.

Throughout its history, the Utah Safety Council has continued to expand its 
programs and services to provide the latest safety and health resources to busi-
ness, industry and the community at large. The Utah Safety Council’s success 
and longevity can be attributed to creating a culture of relationship building 
focused on customer service. The Utah Safety Council has directed its efforts 
to continued improvement in programs and services. 

The scope of the Utah Safety Council’s programs and services are divided into 
five pillars: Membership Services, Occupational Safety, Traffic Safety, Emergen-
cy Care Safety, and Home & Community Safety. 

Our Mission  

The mission of the Utah Safety Council is to save lives by promoting safety 
and health through education, services, and products.  

Our Vision  

To be recognized as the foremost authority and point of reference for safety 
and health resources and education in the communities that we serve.  

Our Values

To provide our services with integrity, quality and in a timely manner to all of 
our customers.

The Utah Safety Council Board of Directors is comprised of 18 members consisting of both 
business and civic leaders. All board members give of their time and talents in a volunteer 
capacity. The board is a continuous directing body. The Board of Directors governs and di-
rects the council, it establishes policy and strategic direction and it is the sole trustee of the 
organization. The board is a corporate body and acts only on the basis of group discussion 
and decision. 

Executive Committee:

BRYAN PETT – Chairman of the Board
General Manager, Health, Safety, Environment, Rio Tinto Kennecott Utah Copper

KENT ROMINGER – Chairman Elect
Vice President, Test and Research Operations, ATK Space Systems Utah

GARY R. PAYNE – First Vice Chair
Administrator of Facilities, Management and Planning, Davis School District

BRETT M. PARTRIDGE – Immediate Past Chairman
Executive Vice President, The Layton Companies

DOUGLAS H. MARTIN – Treasurer
Director, Treasury Services Division, The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints

Board of Directors

Additional Members Of The Board:

DOUGLAS N. BENNION
Vice President, Engineering Services and 
Asset Management
Rocky Mountain Power

CHRIS HILL
Division Director
Utah Occupational Safety & Health Division 
(UOSH)

GORDON MURDOCK CIG,CSP
General Manager – Environment, Health 
   and Safety
Questar Corporation

SHAWN MURPHY
Division Manager
Wasatch Electric

GREG O’BRIEN
Director, Health, Safety, Environmental &  
   Site Risk Management
Autoliv Americas

CHASE PARKER, JD
Risk Manager
Sandy City

TERRENCE L. SAVAGE
Senior Vice President
Savage Services Corporation

BRAD SWEET
Utah Region Manager
Granite Construction Company

KEITH SQUIRES
Commissioner
Utah Department of Public Safety

KARMA M. THOMSON
Vice President, Salt Lake City Refinery
Tesoro Refining and Marketing Company

T
A

B
L

E
 O

F
 C

O
N

T
E

N
T

S

Utah Safety Council 2016 Annual Report | 54 | Utah Safety Council 2016 Annual Report



In April, the Utah Safety Council launched a brand new web-
site. With the updated design, information is easier to access 
and download, members can keep track of their completed 
courses, and the course calendar makes it easy to see what’s 
coming up. 

Visitor Stats

•	 Since the new website launched, 1,840 people have 
created accounts.

•	 During 2016, the website averaged over 7,800 visitors 
per month.

•	 On average, 52% of the visitors are new to our website

Members Only Website

The Members Only section of our website is loaded with information our members have 
asked for such as:

•	 Sample policies and checklists to download
•	 Articles and fact sheets for newsletters or meetings
•	 The latest safety and health news

Social Media

The Utah Safety Council utilizes Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, LinkedIn, and YouTube to 
keep members, customers, and clients connected.

Facebook Quick Stats:

•	 834 people “liked” the Utah Safety Council Facebook page in 2016
•	 Post reach averaged over 8,800 people per month
•	 Over 180 people engaged with our posts each month

94,490
people visited 

the Utah Safety 
Council website 

in 2016.

Rod Hamson

President

rhamson@utahsafetycouncil.org

Brandee Sommer, MCHES

Vice President of Operations

bsommer@utahsafetycouncil.org

Sadee Pistoia

Membership Manager

spistoia@utahsafetycouncil.org

Nicala Whitaker

Occupational Safety Program Manager

nwhitaker@utahsafetycouncil.org

Sara Hernández

MSHA/UITC Program Manager

shernandez@utahsafetycouncil.org

Greg Royall

Traffic Safety Program Manager

groyall@utahsafetycouncil.org

Cassie Henson

Emergency Care Program Manager

chenson@utahsafetycouncil.org

Rachel Hiatt

Home & Community Program Manager

rhiatt@utahsafetycouncil.org

Remmik Hawks, CHES

Customer Service Manager

rhawks@utahsafetycouncil.org

Daniela Thomson

Program Coordinator

dthomson@utahsafetycouncil.org

Lora Brown

Accounting Manager

lbrown@utahsafetycouncil.org

Erin Morris

Marketing Manager

emorris@utahsafetycouncil.org

Geoffery Reynolds

Technology Manager

greynolds@utahsafetycouncil.org
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Our Staff

Utah Safety Council Website
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MEMBERSHIP Services

2016 Fast Facts:
We completed 2016 with 890 members.

148 golfers participated in our 2nd Annual Crazy Pants Golf 
Tournament.

26,371 people viewed videos from our Safety Media  
Library. 

We offered over 600 streaming safety videos on our  

Members Only website, which were viewed 5,040 times.

210 participants attended our Women in Safety meetings.
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Utah Safety Council membership enables companies to build a world-class safety environ-

ment while saving time and money. Members understand that while it is increasingly difficult 

to conduct business in this economic climate, attention to workplace safety can boost their 

bottom line, improve efficiency, increase employee morale, and decrease costly insurance 

premiums.

The Utah Safety Council’s ability to offer the numerous safe-

ty services is due to the generous support from many safety 

conscious companies throughout the Intermountain area. Utah 

Safety Council members consist of 890 businesses and organ-

izations throughout Utah and the Intermountain West. Dur-

ing 2016, there were 45 Sustaining Members, 83 Contributing 

Members, 8 Extended Members, and 754 General Members.

In 2016, we toured 28 member companies throughout the 

greater Salt Lake City area. 

By visiting our member companies, we gain a better understanding of what they do and 

what they need from us. This is a great opportunity to talk about their membership benefits, 

upcoming training, and new resources, while learning more about their organization. 

This initiative began in 2015 and has allowed us a build an even stronger relationship with 

many of our member companies. 

890
Organizations 
were members  

of the Utah 
Safety Council 

in 2016

T
A

B
L

E
 O

F
 C

O
N

T
E

N
T

S

Membership Services

Member Company Tours

In February, we kicked off our 80th Anniversary celebration with 
a night at the movies for our members. 

We invited our members to bring their families to enjoy Kung Fu 
Panda 3- plus cake and snacks to celebrate 80 years of safety. It 
was a fun way for us to see our members and say thank you for 
80 years of safety!

In 2016, the Utah Safety Council created a Women in Safety initiative. This group was created 
for professional women in safety to offer free seminars, networking events, and discounted 
training courses. Topics discussed this year included: reasonable suspicion in the workplace, 
first aid therapy programs, and leadership lessons. We were excited to have Deborah Hersman, 
President of the National Safety Council, speak during one of the meetings. 

Tesoro Corporation, members of the Utah Safety Council for over 25 years, made 
a generous donation of $18,000 to support the group. We greatly appreciate their 
gift and look forward to using it to help expand the group throughout 2017.

80th Anniversary Kick-off :  Member Night 
at the Movies

NEW Women in Safety Initiative
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The Utah Safety Council’s Safety Media Library is one of the largest, most comprehensive 
safety libraries with 961 up-to-date titles. Titles contained in the library cover a broad spec-
trum of subjects, including traffic safety, home safety, occupational safety, and various other 
general safety topics. A complete listing of the presentation titles, production dates, and 
length of programs can be found online at UTAHSAFETEYCOUNCIL.ORG. 

The Utah Labor Commission’s Workplace 
Safety Grant Program provided $10,000 
during 2016 to help the Utah Safety 
Council provide the latest and most help-
ful training media presentations. During 
2016, our safety DVDs were viewed by 
more than 26,000 people.

Streaming Safety Videos

Our streaming safety videos were viewed 
over 5,000 times by members through 
our Members Only website. We are ex-
cited to continue our partnership with the 
Training Network to provide this service.

This benefit includes:

•	 Over 600 titles to choose from
•	 Unlimited viewings
•	 Most come with an online quiz to add 

to your safety meetings
•	 A leader’s guide available for download 

to help facilitate safety meetings

33rd Annual Utah Conference on Safety and Industrial Hygiene

The Utah Safety Council proudly supports the Annual Utah Conference on Safety and In-
dustrial Hygiene. This conference was held on October 12-14, 2016. 337 people attended the 
conference. We were able to reach the majority of attendees through our interactive booth 
at the expo. 

The objective of the conference is to provide a forum for the exchange of information and 
ideas related to environmental health and safety issues that affect the workplace, gener-
al environment, and community. One-day of selected short courses precedes the two-day 
general and concurrent session conference, while the expo provides an opportunity for 
companies to show new products and ideas. 

In 2016, the Utah Safety Council held the 2nd Annual Crazy Pants Golf Tournament on 
May 20th at Thanksgiving Point. Proceeds from the tournament benefitted our Home 
& Community Programs. With 148 golfers, we were able to raise close to $9,000. This 
money helped support our Buckle Up for Love program, Take Safety Home resources, 
and the health & safety fairs we routinely participate in.

A big thank you to our Tournament Sponsors: Savage Services, BROWZ and Orbit-
al ATK. Our breakfast was sponsored by Workers Compensation Fund, and our lunch 
was sponsored by Wasatch Electric. The golf carts were sponsored by Rocky Mountain 
Power. We had a tremendous support for hole-sponsorships, swag bag items and raffle 
prizes. Thank you to everyone involved! 
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Safety Media Library 2nd Annual Crazy Pants Golf Tournament

Unlimited Views     Leaders Guide & Quiz
Spanish Titles Available 

Rated 
S for 
Safety

S

Each year, we honor companies and in-
dividuals who have achieved success in 
safety. With their commitment to safety, 
they make it possible for their employ-
ees, customers, and clients to return 
home safely to their families each day. 

We hosted the meeting at the Little 
America Hotel in Salt Lake City on Au-
gust 19, 2016. Not only did we present a record number of awards, we set a record attend-
ance at 506 attendees! 

Our meeting would not have been a success without the support of our Board of Directors, 
members, and dedicated staff. 

We look forward to celebrating our next Annual Meeting and Awards Luncheon on August 
18, 2017.

Annual Meeting & Awards Luncheon: “80 Years of Safety”
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UTAH INDUSTRIAL
TRAINING COOPERATIVE

South Towne Expo Center    •    Salt Lake City, Utah    •    February 28 - March 1

Salt Lake City, Utah    
Feb. 28 - Mar. 1

Feb. 28 - 
Mar. 1

1930s 1960s

2010s

2000s

2016

1940s 1970s

1980s 1990s1950s

80 Years of Safety
From top to bottom: 

1933: 
The Golden Gate Bridge, built in 1933, is an example of how personal pro-
tective equipment (PPE) influenced workplace safety. Joseph Strauss, the 
projects’ chief engineer, was committed to making the construction of 
the bridge as safe as possible.

The bridge construction played a large role in the development of one 
specific form of PPE: hard hats. This was one of the first large projects 
to make hard hats mandatory. While head protection was not an entirely 
new concept (gold miners had learned long before the importance of 
protecting their heads from falling debris), it was new to this industry and 
would only continue to grow in use.

1936: 
The Utah Safety Council was founded. The organization began as a re-
sponse to the growing concern at the number of people killed and injured 
in traffic accidents. 

1939: 
In 1939, the organization was designated by Governor Blood as the Utah 
Traffic Safety Council.

From top to bottom: 

1945: 
The scope of the Council’s programming extended to non-traffic areas.

1940s: 
The first smoke detector was invented.

In 1955, simple home “fire detectors” for homes were developed, detect-
ing high temperatures. The first low-cost smoke detector for domestic 
use was developed by Duane D. Pearsall in 1965, an individual replaceable 
battery-powered unit that could be easily installed.

The “SmokeGard 700” was a beehive-shaped, strong fire resistant steel 
unit. The company began mass-producing these units in 1975. Studies in 
the 1960s determined that smoke detectors respond to fires much faster 
than heat detectors.

Today 96% of all homes in the US have at least one smoke alarm, but only 
75% have one that actually works. The US National Fire Protection Asso-
ciation estimates that nearly two-thirds of deaths from home fires occur 
in properties without working smoke detectors.

From top to bottom: 

1940s:
Safety grew at a slow pace during the 1940s, and with wartime came 
more women entering the workplace.

When the United States entered World War ll, war production had to in-
crease dramatically in a short amount of time. This led to an additional six 
million women entering the workforce by the end of the war.

Women today play an important role in safety. In 2016, the Utah Safety 
Council created a “Women in Safety” initiative to discuss the issues, chal-
lenges, and safety topics facing women in the industry.

1951:
Utah Safety Council was divided into the following divisions: Traffic; In-
dustrial; Public information; Child, Home and Farm safety; School and 
College; Fire; and Aviation.

Today, the Utah Safety Council is divided into five main pillars: Member-
ship Services, Occupational Safety, Traffic Safety, Emergency Care Safety, 
and Home & Community Safety.

1952:
The first membership dues program was established in hopes of increas-
ing membership to over 250 members.

Today, the Utah Safety Council has close to 900 members throughout 
Utah and the surrounding states.

From top to bottom: 

1956:
Utah Safety Council became a Chapter of the National Safety Council.

Founded in 1913 and chartered by Congress, the National Safety Council 
(NSC), is a nonprofit organization whose mission is to save lives by pre-
venting injuries and deaths at work, in homes and communities, and on 
the roads through leadership, research, education and advocacy. NSC ad-
vances this mission by partnering with businesses, government agencies, 
elected officials and the public in areas that can make the most impact.

1959:
Utah Safety Council purchased the first company vehicle, a 1959 Plymouth.

1961:
This photo was taken in 1961 of the Bingham Canyon Mine. Rio Tinto Ken-
necott Utah Copper has been a member of the Utah Safety Council for 
over 30 years. 

In 1969, Kennecott Copper Corporation - Utah Division received the Award 
of Honor from the National Safety Council for 3,303,951 hours without a 
disabling injury or incident.

1964:
Utah Safety Council was divided into the following divisions: Traffic, Home, 
Public (non motor-vehicle), Industrial, and Finance.

Also in 1964, membership dues minimum fee changed from $25.00 to 
$15.00 per company per year.

From top to bottom: 

1964:
Defensive Driving Courses were introduced. In 1964, the National Safe-
ty Council launched the first Defensive Driving Course, thus coining the 
term “defensive driving”. Since the original program, DDC courses have 
expanded to more than 30 offerings, including several online training op-
tions.

In 2015, over 5,900 individuals completed one of the Utah Safety Coun-
cil’s Defensive Driving Courses. 

1966:
Congress passed legislation to make seat belt installation mandatory and 
created the U.S. Department of Transportation. This legislation spurred 
several predecessor government agencies which would eventually be-
come the National Highway Traffic Safety Association (NHTSA). Today, 
NHTSA is a driving force that saves lives, prevents injuries and reduces 
vehicle related crashes on U.S. Highways.

1971:
On April 28, 1971, President Richard Nixon signed into law the Occupa-
tional Safety and Health Act, which mandates employers to provide em-
ployees with an environment free from recognized hazards. 

The legislation accounts for the creation of several new regulatory bod-
ies including Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA), Na-
tional Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) and the Envi-
ronmental Protection Agency (EPA).

From top to bottom: 

1970s:
New Safety Standards Emerge. Among the many standards that OSHA 
issues during the 1970s, are the first standards limiting workplace expo-
sure to asbestos fibers and a variety of standards to protect construction 
workers.

1974:
Airbags were introduced. Although the patented idea and early technolo-
gies for airbags were introduced years earlier, General Motors produces 
the first airbags available to the public. 

Early airbag systems had design issues, but modern-day systems are 
very effective in protecting the human body from the impact of a crash. 
In 1988, Chrysler became the first company to offer airbags as standard 
equipment, which is now mandatory in all cars since 1998.

From top to bottom: 

1982:
The Utah Safety Council is ranked 8 out of 90 National Safety Council 
chartered councils across the country

1983:
The Right to Know Regulation was created. This Hazard Communication 
Standard (HCS) gives both workers and their communities the right to 
know which chemicals they may be exposed to, and what hazards these 
chemicals may present.

Chemical manufacturers and importers are required to evaluate the haz-
ards of the chemicals they produce or import and prepare labels and 
safety data sheets to convey the hazard information to their customers. 
All employers with hazardous chemicals in their workplaces must have 
labels and safety data sheets for their exposed workers and train these 
workers to handle the chemicals appropriately.

1983:
The Utah Driver License Division introduces legislation for the National 
Safety Council Defensive Driving Course to be the exclusive course for 
point reduction. 

Today, after an individual completes a Defensive Driving Course, they re-
ceive up to a 50-point deduction on their driver’s license record. 

From top to bottom: 

1989:
OSHA issued Lockout/Tagout standards–safeguarding million employees 
from the unexpected startup of machinery and equipment or the release 
of hazardous energy during service or maintenance activities. OSHA esti-
mates this standard prevents 120 fatalities and 50,000 injuries each year.

1991:
OSHA introduced the bloodborne pathogens standard to protect 5.6 mil-
lion exposed workers from HIV and Hepatitis B. These regulations result 
in the dramatic reduction of Hepatitis B infection among healthcare work-
ers.

1993: 
Click It or Ticket pilot program launched, which allowed law enforcement 
officers to issue safety belt citations without observing other offenses. 
This initiative eventually grew into a national, bi-annual seat belt enforce-
ment effort with more than 13,000 law enforcement agencies participat-
ing in all 50 states.

Today, the Utah Safety Council offers a free online seat belt course. If an 
individual receives a seat belt citation, the fine is waived if they complete 
the 30-minute seat belt safety course.

From top to bottom: 

1994:
Utah Industrial Training Cooperative (UITC) contract began.

The Contractor Safety Orientation (UITC) course is designed for contrac-
tors or contract employees who perform work on refinery properties. This 
one-day program is administered by the Utah Safety Council for the asso-
ciation of local petrochemical companies (Utah Industrial Training Coop-
erative). Topics include: general industrial safety, hearing conservation, el-
evated work, electrical safety, hand safety, and the worker’s role in safety.
Over 2,100 people received UITC certification in 2015.

1994:
Fundamentals of Occupational Safety (now known as Principles of Occu-
pational Safety and Health) is first taught, in Salt Lake City and St. George.

1995:
The Buckle Up for Love Program was established. The program is de-
signed to reduce the number of child motor vehicle injuries and deaths in 
Utah by increasing proper car seat installation and use. Through the pro-
gram, people can get their car seats checked for free by a Certified Child 
Passenger Safety Technician to ensure that they’re installed and used cor-
rectly.

Buckle Up For Love also provides an opportunity to those who observe an 
unrestrained child in a moving motor vehicle to call our hotline, 800.887. 
KIDS, and report the license plate number. The Utah Safety Council then 
sends the vehicle owner lifesaving information on the importance of car 
seats and buckling up.

From top to bottom: 

1996:
The Utah Safety Council co-sponsors the “Drive Friendly” campaign. In 
this picture, the Utah Safety Council staff is posing with Salt Lake City 
Mayor Deedee Corradini at the launch of this program.

1996:
The Utah Safety Council began teaching the National Safety Council’s 
Emergency Care program. This program includes First Aid, CPR and AED 
Training; instructor certification; AED sales, service, and training; Blood-
borne and Airborne Pathogens training; first aid supplies; and free AED 
seminars. 

1990s:
The Utah Safety Council office was located 5263 South 300 West, Salt 
Lake City.

Today, the office is located at 1574 West 1700 South, Salt Lake City. We no 
longer share the building with any other company.

2001:
We purchased our website domain at www.utahsafetycouncil.org. It was 
a very basic website, but it helped share our safety message with mem-
bers of our community. Maybe you remember our awesome purple back-
ground? 

From top to bottom: 

2003:
The Utah Safety Council had eight employees (pictured here with the old 
logo on their sweatshirts). By 2015, the Utah Safety Council had 13 em-
ployees.

2005:
The Utah Safety Council moved to a new building and address at 1574 
West 1700 South, Salt Lake City.

Today, the building includes three classrooms, two conference rooms, and 
a computer lab. 

2006:
As part of a National Safety Month observance, the Utah Safety Council 
hosted a safety fair in our parking lot. There were free car seat checks, a 
bike helmet giveaway, a bike safety rodeo, and more fun activities for the 
community.

From top to bottom: 

2007:
The Utah Safety Council launched the Alive at 25 program. The program 
was launched on November 27, 2007 at Roy High School. A press confer-
ence was held with support from local TV and newspaper organizations.

By the end of 2007, Roy High School and Viewmont High School were us-
ing the program within their schools. Roy City Youth Court and Wasatch 
County Youth Court have also utilized this program. About 1,000 students 
completed the Alive at 25 course in 2007.

2008:
Governor Huntsman declared June as “Utah Safety Month”. 

Present at the signing were Commissioner Sherrie Hayashi of the Utah La-
bor Commission; Colonel Lance Davenport with Highway Patrol and the 
Utah Department of Public Safety; Robert Parenti, President of the Utah 
Safety Council with several of his staff members; Donald Ortale, Director 
of Business Development with the National Safety Council; and members 
of the Utah’s Guardian Angels.

2009:
The Utah Safety Council began selling and training on Automated Exter-
nal Defibrillators (AED).

From top to bottom: 

2009:
The Utah Safety Council started offering Online Defensive Driving. 

During 2009, 114 individuals completed the online course. Now over 350 
individuals take the course each month.

2011:
The Utah Safety Council launched the online tow truck program. 

Since its launch, over 1,200 Utah tow truck drivers have received their tow 
truck driver certification through the Utah Safety Council’s online pro-
gram. This is the first tow truck driver certification program in Utah that 
is entirely online for the convenience of drivers. 

This course has been approved by the Motor Carrier Division of the Utah 
Department of Transportation as meeting the requirements of an autho-
rized program through which to obtain designation as a Certified Tow 
Truck Driver. This certification covers topics specific to Utah’s laws and 
driving conditions.

From top to bottom: 

2011:
The Utah Safety Council launched the Take Safety Home program.

The program focuses on preventing the top five causes of death and inju-
ry in the home: poisonings, falls, fires and burns, choking and suffocation, 
and drowning. A variety of program materials are available to the public 
in print and online. Individuals may request, free of charge, brochures on 
each of the five topics as well as an interactive home safety checklist CD-
ROM.

2014:
The Utah Safety Council participated in Utah’s largest safety demonstra-
tion at the State Capitol to celebrate Utah Workplace Safety Week. Hun-
dreds of people gathered to listen to Senator Karen Mayne and Lieutenant 
Governor Spencer Cox speak about the importance of workplace safety.

2014:
In June, the Utah Safety Council held the 1st Annual Safe Night Out with 
the Salt Lake Bees. 

2014: 
The Utah Safety Council received several awards from the National Safety 
Council at the 2014 Congress and Expo in San Diego for its Defensive 
Driving programs. 

The Utah Safety Council received the Best Performance Award, the Trend 
Setter Award for Defensive Driving Programs, and an Honorable Mention 
for the Alive at 25 course.

From top to bottom: 

2015:
The Utah Safety Council began offering the Office Safety Certificate. 

According to the National Safety Council, 64,290 office and administra-
tive staff workers suffered on-the-job injuries in 2012. Safety is important 
in every environment- including an office setting, so the Office Safety 
Certificate program was created to fulfill this safety need. 

2015:
Streaming Safety Videos were added as part of Utah Safety Council’s 
membership benefits. There are over 600 titles with more being added 
each month. 

Members still have the option to rent DVDs from the Safety Media Library, 
with over 900 titles in-house. 

2015: 
In March, a new logo and branding was introduced for the Utah Safety 
Council. This new logo has a Utah shape representing the area we serve. It 
also has five colors representing our five main pillars: Membership Servic-
es, Occupational Safety, Traffic Safety, Emergency Care Safety and Home 
and Community Safety.

After 79 years with a black and white logo, this updated branding has 
helped to better represent who we are and what we represent. 

From top to bottom: 

2015:
The Utah Safety Council hosted the 1st Annual Crazy Pants Golf Tourna-
ment.

Proceeds from the tournament benefitted our Home & Community pro-
grams. With 110 golfers and 63 sponsors, we were able to raise over 
$10,000. This money helped support our Buckle Up for Love program, 
Take Safety Home resources, and the health & safety fairs we routinely 
participate in.

2015:
We celebrated these “Stars of Safety” at the Little America Hotel in Salt 
Lake City on August 21, 2015. Not only did we present a record number of 
awards, we also had the highest number of first-time winners, and we set 
a record attendance at 371.

2015:
Throughout the year, the Utah Safety Council presented 22 Advanced 
Safety Certificates, 20 Certificates in OSHA Compliance, and 4 Office 
Safety Certificates. 

2015:
In November, the Utah Safety Council held a member event at Wheeler 
Historic Farm. The event included a BBQ lunch and a presentation about 
the new Workplace Violence Planning & Management course. Through 
this “BBQ & Benefits” event, we were able to build stronger relationships 
with 100 of our members, while helping them to understand the impor-
tance of this new course.

From top to bottom: 

2016:
In April, the Utah Safety Council launched the new website.

The goal was to provide a more user-friendly website where registering 
for a class would take less time, and information would be easier to ac-
cess and download.

Some highlights include: a safety product highlight page, scrolling ban-
ners featuring upcoming events and programs, quick link registration but-
tons, and a news & events page.

2016:
In April, the National Safety Council released the newly updated guide-
lines for First Aid, CPR and AED training. Instructors must transition to 
the new program by the end of the year.

2016:
In February, several employees went on a tour of our member company, 
Komatsu. 

Member tours are part of the Utah Safety Council’s company initiatives 
and allow us to better serve our members’ needs. Each month, the Utah 
Safety Council tours at least two member companies. 

From top to bottom: 

2016:
In May, the Utah Safety Council began a “Women in Safety” initiative.
This group was created as a resource to discuss issues, challenges, and 
safety topics facing women in the industry today. 

In September, “Women in Safety” will hold a special presentation and lun-
cheon at the Little America Hotel with Deborah Hersman, President of the 
National Safety Council.

2016:
In October, the 33rd Annual Conference on Safety and Industrial Hygiene 
will take place at the University of Utah. 

2016:
The Utah Safety Council partnered with member companies to support 
the Christmas Box Houses of Ogden and Salt Lake City. The Christmas 
Box Houses, also known as “emergency children’s shelters,” offer shelter 
and food, as well as on-site therapy, medical and dental evaluations, and 
recreational activities.

From August until December, the Utah Safety Council will collect items 
and funds to support the organization and the children they care for.

2017: 
The Utah Safety Council will hold the first Utah Safety Conference & Expo 
on February 28th through March 1st at the South Towne Expo Center. 

Utah Safety Council ’s 80th Anniversary Fun Facts:

In 2016, the Utah Safety Council celebrated 80 years in safety. In 1936, when we were found-
ed, the focus was traffic safety. Today, traffic safety is just one of our five main areas that we 
focus on. Many things have changed since 1936, but our dedication to safety has not.

During this anniversary year, we looked back to the early 
years of safety improvements and how it has evolved. In 
our Safety Notes newsletter, each issue featured “ Safety 
Through the Decades” from the 1930s to the present. 

We kicked off the year with a Member Night at the Movies 
in February, featuring Kung Fu Panda 3. We continued the 
celebration at our Annual Meeting & Awards Luncheon 
on August 19 with the “80 Years of Safety” theme. This 
allowed us to have some fun sharing old safety videos, decorate with vintage photos, and 
feature a large timeline banner (see below) feauring our history throughout the decades.

We used social media to help spread vintage safety posters, graphics, and videos. We add-
ed a section to our new website featuring fun safety history and photos. 

Thank you to all of our member companies and customers who have made these past 80 
years possible. Without your support, we would not be where we are today. We look for-
ward to the next 80!

•	 The Utah Safety Council began as a response to the growing concern at the number 
of people killed and injured in traffic accidents. 

•	 In 1939, the organization was designated by Governor Blood as the Utah Traffic 
Safety Council. 

•	 In 1951, Utah Safety Council was divided into the following divisions: Traffic; Industrial; 
Public information; Child, Home and Farm safety; School and College; Fire; and 
Aviation. 

•	 In 1952, the first membership dues program was established in hopes of increasing 
membership to over 250 members. Today, the Utah Safety Council has close to 900 
members throughout Utah and the surrounding states. 

•	 Utah Safety Council has been a Chapter of the National Safety Council since 1956.

Celebrating 80 Years of Safety
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2016 Fast Facts:
Over 80 Occupational courses were offered in-house, with an  

additional 61 individual on-site courses. 

32 individuals earned their Safety Certificate from our  
Advanced Safety, OSHA, and Office Safety Certificate Programs.

1,657 individuals completed one of our MSHA courses. 

1,539 individuals completed our UITC contractor safety  
orientation. 

157 members attended our Breakfast Safety Seminars. 
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Each year, the Utah Safety Council offers over 80 courses covering various topics in occupa-
tional safety. Occupational courses range from half-day presentations to programs that are 
four days in duration. In a partnership with Hexcel Corporation, we also trained 909 Hexcel 
employees in 2016. 

NEW Youth Center Training

The Utah Safety Council has contracted with the State of Utah to provide a variety of 
safety trainings for youth who are in detention centers. They include OSHA 10-Hour 
courses, First Aid/CPR training, and even Alive at 25 Courses for safer driving.

In 2016, we held nine youth center trainings. We are very proud of this opportunity to 
help youth come out of the detention centers with certifications and valuable education 
on their resumes.

On-Site Training

On-site training is convenient, flexible and effective! Our certified trainers can:

•	 Deliver any of our occupational safety training courses wherever you choose.
•	 Customize the content to include your organization’s policies, procedures and forms.
•	 Provide a more personalized approach to safety training.

Scholarship Program

During 2016, the Utah Labor Commission awarded a $20,000 grant to the Utah Safety 
Council that provided scholarships to selected training offerings. Scholarships consist of 
partial tuition subsidies for Utah businesses. 

A total of 62 scholarships were awarded to 27 different companies. Since the inception of 
the program, over 2,300 scholarships have been awarded. 

Consulting Services

The Utah Safety council matches our safety professionals to your organization’s needs. Their 
expertise will help you answer questions and address critical workplace safety needs. Con-
sulting services include, but are not limited to:

•	 Walk-through evaluations
•	 Safety program revisions/audits
•	 Policy development assistance
•	 Develop customized safety and training programs
•	 Ergonomic assessments
•	 Accident investigations 

Occupational Safety Contractor Safety Orientation (UITC)

Mine Safety & Health Training (MSHA)

The Contractor Safety Orientation (UITC) course is designed for con-
tractors or contract employees who perform work on refinery proper-
ties. This one-day program is administered by the Utah Safety Council 
for the association of local petrochemical companies (Utah Industrial 
Training Cooperative). Topics include: general industrial safety, hear-
ing conservation, elevated work, electrical safety, hand safety, and the 
worker’s role in safety. 

Over 1,500 people received UITC certification in 2016.

The Utah Safety Council has an MSHA-approved training program. During 2015, courses 
were held four times a month to help certify and re-certify those working in a surface met-

al/non-metal mining location, as well as underground 
locations. Training includes new/inexperienced miner 
training and annual training for experienced miners. 

Over 1,600 people received their MSHA certification 
from the Utah Safety Council in 2016.

UITC
CONTRACTOR SAFETY 

ORIENTATION
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Safety Certificate Programs Safety Certificate Recipients

NEW Computer-Based Training

Advanced Safety Certificate

The Utah Safety Council offers the National Safety Council’s Advanced Safety 
Certificate (ASC) program. This certificate program is designed to maximize 
effectiveness for safety leaders and help establish best safety practices for 
an organization. Students are taught techniques to address administrative, 
technical and cultural elements that affect safety within their organizations. 
Upon fulfilling the requirements of the program, students have the ability to 

assess the safety needs in their workplace and implement effective solutions to eliminate 
unsafe conditions and reduce the frequency of unsafe acts. 

Certificate in OSHA Compliance

The Utah Safety Council also offers the National Safety Council’s Certificate 
in OSHA Compliance courses. These courses give students the ability to read 
and interpret OSHA standards in order to comply, avoid fines, and make their 
workplaces safer for all. Participants choose the compliance issues that are 
most important to their organization and receive in-depth reviews of the rel-
evant standards through these courses. 

Office Safety Certificate

Over 72,000 people are injured annually in an office setting. To help address 
these hazards, the Utah Safety Council has developed the new Office Safety 
Certificate program. This certificate is earned by taking Office Safety, Office 
Ergonomics, Fire Extinguisher Training, First Aid, CPR and AED Training, and 
Workplace Violence Planning and Management within a two-year period. 

In 2016, the Utah Safety Council presented 13 Advanced Safe-
ty Certificates, 17 Certificates in OSHA Compliance, and 2 
Office Safety Certificates. 

We were proud to honor these individuals’ commitment to 
safety, and look forward to presenting even more certificates 
in 2017.

The Utah Safety Council now offers contractor site specific training in our new computer 
lab for the following companies: 

•	 Sinclair Wyoming Refineries
•	 Phillips 66 Billings Refinery
•	 Tesoro Refineries
•	 Rio Tinto
•	 Barrick Gold
•	 Hexcel

Online training is also available through the Utah Safety Council’s website for a variety of 
courses including: OSHA 10-Hour, OSHA 30-Hour, and HAZWOPER.

Con�ned Spaces
Crane & Hoist
Electrical Safety
Exit Routes, Emergency 
Action Plans & Fire 
Prevention Plans
Fall Protection/Walking 
Working Surfaces
Fire Protection
Hazard Communication
Lockout/Tagout
Machine Guarding
Personal Protective 
Equipment
Recordkeeping
Welding, Cutting and 
Brazing

See complete requirements and course listings at: UTAHSAFETYCOUNCIL.ORG. 
For more information, contact Nicala Whitaker, Occupational Safety Program 
Manager, at 801.746.SAFE (7233) or email nwhitaker@utahsafetycouncil.org.

Office Safety Certificate
Avoid injuries and illnesses in the office workplace by learning to identify 
common office hazards and how to mitigate the associated risks.

Certificate in OSHA Compliance
With the National Safety Council's Certificate in OSHA Compliance, you will 
have the ability to read and interpret specific OSHA standards so you can 
be confident you know how to keep your employees safe and avoid fines. 

Advanced Safety Certificate
The National Safety Council’s Advanced Safety Certificate Program (ASC) is a 
nationally recognized curriculum based on proven best practices to develop 
your ability to solve occupational safety problems in your workplace. 

Earn Your Safety Certification with the Utah Safety Council
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2016 Fast Facts:
2,534 individuals completed our live Defensive Driving 
Course.

4,646 individuals completed our online Defensive Driving 
Course. 

1,622 individuals under the age of 25 completed our Alive 
at 25 program.

418 individuals were certified in our tow truck driver program.

1,615 individuals completed our online Seat Belt Course.
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The Utah Safety Council received several awards from the National Safety Council at the 
2016 Congress and Expo in Atlanta for our Defensive Driving programs. The Utah Safety 
Council is one of 21 chapters within the National Safety Council.

The Powerful Performance Award is presented to 
chapters that consistently achieve high levels of 
performance. The Utah Safety Council received:
•	 Powerful Performance: Alive at 25

The Remarkable Results Award is presented to 
DDC Training Centers that remarkably lead their 
field in building safer drivers for our roadways. The 
Utah Safety Council received:
•	 Remarkable Results: DDC-4 Online
•	 Remarkable Results: DDC-4 Public
•	 Remarkable Results: Alive at 25

The Utah Safety Council conducts Defensive Driving Courses in 11 locations throughout 
Utah. Over 2,100 individuals completed our live Defensive Driving Course in 2016.

This four-hour course covers an array of topics from hazardous road conditions to safe 
following distances. Upon completion of the course, attendees are eligible to receive a 
50 point reduction from their Utah driving record. Students who are 55 years of age or 
older may receive discounts on their automobile insurance premiums. 

Many employers have also taken advantage of the Defensive Driving Course by either 
arranging an on-site course or by training their own instructor to offer the course to 
their employees. During 2016, we held 15 on-site courses which trained 375 participants. 
Instructor Development Courses are taught twice each year for those interested in be-
coming certified to teach the Defensive Driving Course. 42 individuals completed the 
Instructor Development Course with the Utah Safety Council during 2016.

Over 7,180 
individuals 

completed one 
of our Defensive 
Driving Courses 

in 2016
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Defensive Driving Training Awards

Defensive Driving Course (DDC)

Alive at 25 is a young driver intervention program developed by the National Safety Council 
for drivers between 15 and 24 years of age. It is a four-hour program that focuses on the 
decision making processes and behaviors that young drivers and passengers display in a 
motor vehicle. All courses are taught by law enforcement officers and are currently offered 
in various high schools and courts throughout Utah. The Alive at 25 course also qualifies 
young drivers to receive a 50 point reduction on a Utah Driver License.

Over 1,600 students completed the Alive at 25 course in 2016. Nine schools support the 
Alive at 25 program by regularly holding courses at their location. In addition, several courts 
refer young traffic offenders to the Alive at 25 course. Since Alive at 25 was implemented in 
Utah in October 2007; over 12,000 students have taken the course.

The Utah Safety Council offers the National Safety Council’s De-
fensive Driving online course. This course is a self-paced driver 
improvement program. In approximately four-hours, DDC on-
line offers practical strategies to reduce collision-related inju-
ries, fatalities, and costs. 

This course is utilized by many Utah companies to train their 
employees. Individuals are also referred to take the course by courts and the Utah Driver 
License Division. The course is available in English and Spanish. By completing the course, 
drivers are able to remove up to 50 points from their license. 

During 2016, over 4,600 individuals completed the online course. Approximately 64 courts 
utilize the Utah Safety Council’s Defensive Driving online Course. This program has seen con-
tinual growth over the last six years. We are looking forward to further expansion through-
out the state in the upcoming years.

Defensive Driving Online Course
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The Utah Network of Employers for Traffic Safety (NETS) is ad-
ministered by the Utah Safety Council. The goal of the program is 
to help Utah businesses reduce the costs associated with motor 
vehicle crashes through implementation of effective on-the-job 
traffic safety programs.

Supported by over 1,000 local employers, the Utah Network of Employers for Traffic Safety 
is continually striving to reduce the number of traffic crashes involving Utah workers and 
their families by helping employers design and implement traffic safety programs.

Drive Safely Work Week

Drive Safely Work Week (DSWW) was observed during the week of October 3-7, 2016. This 
workplace campaign seeks to improve the safety of employees, employee family members, 
and their communities. This year’s theme was “Drowsy, Distracted or Focused—Your Deci-
sions Drive Your Safety”

The Network of Employers for Traffic Safety (NETS) launched a free comprehensive online 
toolkit to help employers plan ahead for Drive Safely Work Week (DSWW).

This observance was promoted through an email campaign, the Utah NETS webpage, Utah 
NETS newsletter, and across the Utah Safety Council’s social media platforms. 

Tow Truck Driver Certification

Since its launch in January 2011, over 1,600 Utah tow truck 
drivers have received their tow truck driver certification 
through the Utah Safety Council’s online program.

This is the first tow truck driver certification program in 
Utah that is entirely online for the convenience of drivers. 
This course has been approved by the Motor Carrier Divi-
sion of the Utah Department of Transportation as meeting 
the requirements of an authorized program through which 
to obtain designation as a Certified Tow Truck Driver. This 
certification covers topics specific to Utah’s laws and driv-
ing conditions.

Utah Primary Seat Belt Law

In 2015, the Utah Safety Council worked with Safety Serve, Utah Department of Pub-
lic Safety, and Utah Department of Transportation to develop an online Utah Seat Belt 
Course. The purpose of this course is to educate those that receive a seat belt citation 
about the importance of buckling up. This course was implemented after Utah’s Primary 
Seat Belt Law went into effect in May, 2015. In 2016, 1,622 individuals completed the 
course.

418 
Individuals 

Completed their 
Tow Truck Driver 
Certification in 

2016.
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Utah Network of Employers for Traffic Safety (NETS)
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  DROWSY,
 DISTRACTED, OR

   FOCUSED...

Your decisions drive your safety.
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EMERGENCY CARE Safety

2016 Fast Facts:
810 individuals completed the First Aid, CPR and AED  
certification course through the Utah Safety Council during 
2015.

51 on-site first aid training courses were held at various 
companies throughout Utah.

90 individuals completed Bloodborne Pathogen Training.

59 individuals received their first aid instructor credentials 
in 2016.

70 AED units were sold to 37 different organizations.

41 First Aid kits were sold for a total of $1,860.
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The Utah Safety Council offers the National Safety Council’s 
First Aid Training Programs. These programs and the accom-
panying certifications are nationally recognized. Employees 
trained in First Aid, CPR and AEDs and have the power to 
save lives. Learning how to respond effectively will also pro-
tect them at home, where an emergency can cost the same in 
lost work time and productivity. 

These courses provide participants with the most up-to-date 
First Aid, CPR and AED training specifically focused on emer-
gencies in the workplace. Participants learn life-saving skills 
including treatment for shock, bleeding and wounds, burns, 
medical emergencies and more.

In 2016, 810 people completed the First Aid, CPR and AED 
certification course through the Utah Safety Council. 

Additionally, 51 on-site first aid training courses were held at 
various companies throughout Utah.

First Aid, CPR and AED Instructor Certification

The Utah Safety Council’s emergency care instructor training meets OSHA guidelines for 
First Aid and CPR in the workplace and the latest CPR and Emergency Cardiovascular Care 
Guidelines. Participants are taught methods that involve, influence, and facilitate adult learn-
ing while refining their teaching skills. This course covers a proven, standardized method 
of teaching First Aid and CPR with high effectiveness. A total of 59 people received their  
instructor credentials.

810 
individuals 

completed First 
Aid, CPR and 

AED certification 
course in 2016.

The Utah Safety Council is a distributor of Philips Automated 
External Defibrillators (AEDs). Two AED Breakfast Seminars 
were sponsored by the Utah Safety Council during 2016, in 
March and October.

These seminars were free for members to attend, and provid-
ed useful information regarding the importance of not only 
keeping an AED in the workplace, but also learning how to 
use them effectively.   

In 2016, 70 AED units were sold to 37 different organizations. 
The Utah Safety Council trained all of these organizations to 
properly use their new AEDs. The total revenue for all AED 
sales and accessories was $92,106. 
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First Aid, CPR and AED Training Automated External Defibrillators
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2016 Fast Facts:
12,216 Buckle Up For Love brochures, flyers, and  
postcards were requested and distributed.

20 car seats were checked by a Certified Child Passenger 
Safety Technician.

80 people called our hotline to report an unrestrained child 
in a moving vehicle.

2,256 Take Safety Home booklets were requested and 
distributed.

We attended 65 safety and health fairs. 
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Disabling injuries are more numerous in the home than in the workplace and motor vehicle 
crashes combined. Utah Safety Council’s Home and Community program aims to reduce 
these injuries and deaths by increasing safe behaviors and practices.

Buckle Up For Love has been increasing proper child passenger safety practices in the com-
munity since 1995. The program is designed to reduce the number of child motor vehicle 
injuries and deaths in Utah by providing valuable services such as free car seat checks. In 
2016, 20 car seats were performed by a Certified 
Child Passenger Safety Technician, and many other 
families were referred to certified technicians closer 
to their place of residence.  

Buckle Up For Love also provides an opportu-
nity to those who observe an unrestrained child 
in a moving motor vehicle to call our hotline, 
800.887. KIDS, and report the vehicle. The 
Utah Safety Council then sends the vehicle 
owner life-saving information on the impor-
tance of car seats and buckling up. In 2016, 
80 people called our hotline to report an un-
restrained child in a moving vehicle. 

Buckle Up For Love also provides free educa-
tional materials in print and digital form. The 
program distributed over 12,000 Buckle Up For 
Love printed materials throughout the commu-
nity. This year, Buckle Up For Love partnered with 
select Target and Walmart stores to distribute stick-
ers onto car seat boxes. Currently, the program has 
distributed about 1,000 stickers to 10 stores. We 
look forward to expanding this service to even more stores throughout the local community.
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Home & Community Safety

Let us help 

install your new 
car seat!

U T A H S A F E T Y C O U N C I L . O R G
8 0 1 . 7 4 6 . S A F E  ( 7 2 3 3 )

Take Safety Home

Take Safety Home was launched in 2009 and focuses on preventing the 
top five causes of death and injury in the home: poisonings, falls, fires 
and burns, choking and suffocation, and drowning. A variety of pro-
gram materials are available to the public in print and on our website. 
Anyone can request, free of charge, the Take Safety Home booklet and 
other resources. 

Over 2,200 Take Safety Home booklets were requested and distributed 
throughout the community in this year. 

Health and Safety Fairs

The Utah Safety Council welcomes the opportunity to participate in employee and com-
munity health and safety fairs to provide information on our programs and the many 
services that we offer. 

In 2016, we attended 65 safety and health fairs throughout the community, allowing us 
to spread safety information to an even broader audience.

State Farm Grant 

In 2016, State Farm Insurance granted our Buckle Up For Love 
program $18,600 to support child passenger safety through-
out Utah. This generous donation gave Buckle Up For Love 
the unique opportunity to launch a social media campaign 
from June 1st to October 31st. Social media posts were made 
every day, sparking important conversations about proper car 
seat use and installation. 

The Buckle Up For Love Facebook page grew by nearly 4,000 
individuals, had 11,472 interactions, and had 1,793,068 total 
impressions. The program was also able to grow its Twitter 
presence and launch a new Instagram account. We were blown away with the results and 
greatly appreciated the support from State Farm that made it all possible. 
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In 2016, the Utah Safety Council committed to keeping 
Utah’s roadways cleaner and safer with the Adopt-a-High-
way program. 

Our adopted highway runs from mile post 56 to 58 on Red-
wood Road in Salt Lake City. We are excited to do our part 
to help keep Utah beautiful.

As we move into 2017, we look forward to welcoming new 
opportunities to help improve our community.

National Safety Month is an annual observance directed by the National Safety Council. 
It takes place in June of every year, and each week of the month is focused on a specific 
theme. 

While each week focuses on a different topic, the overall theme in 2016 was “Safe For 
Life.” Weekly emails were sent to our contacts introducing each topic, and linked to 
educational resources on our website. These resources included fact sheets, articles, 
5-minute safety talks, quizzes, and posters.
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Adopt-a-Highway National Safety Month

UTAHSAFETYCOUNCIL.ORG      #Safe4life

June is National Safety Month

Join the Utah Safety Council this month as we work to raise 
awareness of what it takes to stay #Safe4Life.

May 31st - 
June 3rd

June 6th - 10th

June 13th - 17th

Week 1 Week 2

Week 3 Week 4

Make Good Choices
While Driving

When Seconds Matter,
Will You Be Ready?

Safeguard Your Health Watch Out For Dangers

Download free resources from our website.

3rd Annual Night Out with the Salt Lake Bees

The 3rd Annual Night Out with the Salt Lake Bees was held in August this year and was a great 
success. Member organizations were encouraged to cheer on the Bees as we promoted “Why 
do you stay safe?”

The first 2,500 fans received a Utah Safety Council and Salt Lake 
Bees co-branded chest protector backpack. Fans also had a chance 
to strike a pose with our Bumble Banner for a chance to win a 
4-pack of tickets to the Hogle Zoo.

The whole night was filled with fun, laughter, and most importantly, 
safety. Partnering with the Salt Lake Bees was a great opportunity 
to interact with the community and encourage everyone to Take 
Safety Home. We look forward to another fun night at the ballpark 
on June 9, 2017 as we celebrate National Safety Month.
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In 2016, the Utah Safety Council celebrated the holidays by 
partnering with our members to support The Christmas Box 
House in Salt Lake City and Ogden. 

The Christmas Box International provides assistance to pre-
vent child abuse and services to improve the quality of life for 
children who have been abused, neglected or abandoned. 

We made it a goal to collect donations for this deserving 
organization, and were so impressed with companies and 
individuals that joined with us. With your help, we were able 
to raise over $3,000 for the Christmas Box Houses- plus all 
the items we collected! Each and every one of these dona-
tions truly made a difference to the kids who are supported 
by this organization. 

In addition to collecting donations, our office also had the 
privilege of doing Christmas activities with the kids staying 
at the Christmas Box Houses in Salt Lake City and Ogden. 
Decorating Christmas trees, playing games, and drinking co-
coa with the children was a real treat. 

It’s amazing what this organization does for these kids- so 
glad we got to help out! We look forward to working with 
The Christmas Box House more in 2017. 

Our Members Give Back

What 

Become a Member

Not yet a member? We’d love to have you become a part of the Utah Safety Council! Learn 
more about our NEW member benefits by visiting our website or give our Membership 
Manager a call at 801.746.SAFE (7233). 

Come Say Hi

Our office is located at 1574 West 1700 South, Salt Lake City, UT, 84104. Feel free to stop 
by Monday - Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Connect With Us

Stay up to date on the latest safety news, observances, and events. Visit our website at 
UTAHSAFETYCOUNCIL.ORG. Follow us on:

Now what? 
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Fiscal Year 2016

Statement of Revenue Collected and Expenses Paid

Revenue
Expenses
     Balance

 $ 2,195,069
($ 2,197,703)
($ 2,634)

Statement of Assets and Fund Balance 

Assets

     Current Assets
          Cash
          Investments
          Trade accounts receivables net of allowance for 
             doubtful accounts $0
          Sales tax receivable
          Inventories
          Other current assets 

$ 106,194
$ 625,754
 
$ 223,228
$ 364
$ 56,512
$ 759

Total Current Assets $ 1,012,811

Property and Equipment, Net $ 589,031

Total Assets $ 1,601,842

A complete copy of the Utah Safety Council’s Fiscal Year 2016 Independent Accounting Firm Report may 
be obtained by calling the Utah Safety Council at 801.746.SAFE (7233).

Utah Safety Council
1574 West 1700 South

Salt Lake City, UT 84104
801.746.SAFE (7233)

UTAHSAFETYCOUNCIL.ORG

2016 Financial Statement
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